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To:		CISC Steering Committee


From:		Tony Chow


		Chair - Network Working Group


Date:		January 10, 2000


Subject:	Line Load Control (LLC)





The subject of LLC was raised at the November 12, 1999 CISC Steering Committee Meeting. At that meeting, the representative from Industry Canada (IC) noted that letters had been sent from IC to CLECs and potential CLECs requesting their cooperation to implement LLC. The Network WG took an action item to discuss LLC at its next WG meeting. 





The purpose of this note is to provide feedback to the Steering Committee on the result of the LLC discussion at the Dec 7/1999 Network WG group meeting. John Kluver from Industry Canada was present at the meeting.





Line Load Control (LCC) is a system that gives priority access (dial tone) to essential telephone numbers at the local switches in national emergency situation. ILECs had implemented LLC at Industry Canada's request. 


	


At the Working Group meeting John Kluver stated the intent of the Industry Canada LLC letter was to seek the CLECs' cooperation to implement LLC. He also clarified that a CLEC is not mandated to implement LLC as a condition of becoming a CLEC. 





Parties at the meeting agreed that it would be up to each individual carrier to implement LLC in accordance with Industry Canada guidelines. Parties did not identify any LLC related issues to be addressed by the Network Working Group.





Regards,


Tony.








